




Recommendations 

• Presentation to the AGM should not only include the balance of income and expenses. Also
an overview should be presented of the amounts in EBSA accounts at the beginning and the
end of the financial year.[recommendation of Financial audit 2017)

• Transparency of outstanding money should be increased for the Treasurer and the members.
• The financial handbook should be refined with a better description of the routing for the

outgoing invoices and payment follow-up.
• Clearer templates could be provide for reimbursement. Tick-boxes can be considered for

reimbursing to different sub-accounts.
• The wording in the reimbursement policy should be amended in such a way that the policy is

not subject to interpretation
• Most of EBSAs capital is in outstanding money. Council should make a policy and procedure

to shorten the time of outstanding invoices. Furthermore, Council should make EBSA
members aware that this problem is largely created by them.

• Sending reminders of invoices is expensive for EBSA. Council should develop a policy and
workflow to minimize the occurrence of reminders. Especially for member fees as invoicing
costs are relatively high compared with the fee charged.

• Payments through Paypal are expensive. The auditors recommend to consider to change to a
cheaper payment platform alternative.

• To avoid booking on the wrong sub-account, it can be considered to channel the invoices of

reimbursements of speakers, instructors and working group members through Trello or The
Box.

• Teleconferencing via MeetYou is expensive. It should be considered to use other systems for

teleconferencing such as Appear.in or Skype (when possible). In Appear.in already several
rooms have been created for EBSA by the EBSA office.
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